
9th February  2021 / 9fed Chwefror 2021

Dear Learner,

We hope you are all keeping well and engaging with your online learning.  Remember two more days and we
certainly recommend that you take a well earned rest from all your hard work and efforts to continue with your
studies in what must be a very strange time for you all.  We would like to congratulate you on adapting to the
blended learning approaches and working hard, responding to your teachers and completing the work set.

We have received  a  further update  circulated by Qualifications Wales (QW)  relating to the assessment
arrangements for GCSE, AS, A level  and Skills Challenge Certificate qualifications this summer. Link to
Qualifications Wales Learner Letter

The learner letter above contains a link to the guidance schools have received about how the process of
determining Centre Determined Grades will be administered, however as noted in many of the sections guidance
and details will follow.  The purpose of the guidance currently received is:

“This guidance gives an overview of what decisions teachers need to make, how they should make those
decisions and what types of evidence should be used to support those decisions. This will support WJEC’s
Qualification Assessment Frameworks and be supplemented by further guidance” (Qualifications Wales guidance
document).

As you will appreciate, until we receive further direction from WJEC with regards to the subject assessment
frameworks and a clear timeline of landmarks and deadlines we are limited in the decisions we are able to make at
the moment.   Following the update  it is very important that you stay focused and  keep working through your
studies  so that you are  ready to demonstrate the skills, knowledge and understanding you have and are
developing.  Please be assured that your teachers and all staff at Milford haven school will continue to prepare and
deliver online learning activities and lessons during this period of lockdown.

Finally, we are sure we will be communicating with you as we get further updates but, until then, if anyone has any
concerns or worries, please do not hesitate to contact us on the following email addresses: Standards leader for
KS4 and KS5 mgriffiths@milfordhavenschool.co.uk or jletten@milfordhavenschool.co.uk .

Yours sincerely,

M Griffiths
Ms Ceri Ann Morris Mr Jon Letten Mrs Michelle Griffiths
Headteacher Assistant Headteacher Data & Standards Strategic leader KS4/5

https://www.qualificationswales.org/media/7068/learner-letter-guidance-update-090221.pdf
https://www.qualificationswales.org/media/7068/learner-letter-guidance-update-090221.pdf

